1747 cp3 wiring diagram

Free Wiring Diagram. Collection of allen bradley soft starter wiring diagram. A wiring diagram is
a simplified conventional pictorial depiction of an electrical circuit. It shows the parts of the
circuit as streamlined forms, and the power and signal connections in between the gadgets. A
wiring diagram normally offers information regarding the relative setting as well as setup of
gadgets and terminals on the gadgets, to help in building or servicing the device. A
photographic diagram would show more detail of the physical look, whereas a wiring diagram
makes use of an extra symbolic notation to highlight affiliations over physical appearance. A
wiring diagram is frequently used to repair troubles and making certain that the connections
have actually been made and that whatever exists. Assortment of allen bradley soft starter
wiring diagram. Click on the image to enlarge, and then save it to your computer by right
clicking on the image. A first look at a circuit representation may be confusing, but if you could
read a subway map, you can review schematics. The objective coincides: receiving from point A
to aim B. Literally, a circuit is the course that permits electrical energy to flow. If you recognize
just what to try to find, it ll become 2nd nature. While initially you ll just read them, at some
point you will certainly start developing your personal. This overview will show you a few of the
usual icons that you make sure to see in your future electrical engineering career. Voltage:
Determined in volts V , voltage is the pressure or pressure of electricity. This is usually
provided by a battery such as a 9V battery or keys power, the electrical outlets in your house
operate at V. Outlets in various other nations operate at a different voltage, which is why you
require a converter when taking a trip. Existing: Present is the circulation of electrical energy, or
more specifically, the circulation of electrons. It is gauged in Amperes Amps , and also can just
move when a voltage supply is linked. Resistance: Measured in Ohms R or O , resistance
specifies just how conveniently electrons can move with a product. Materials such as gold or
copper, are called conductors, as they easily enable circulation of movement reduced
resistance. Plastic, wood, and also air are instances of insulators, inhibiting the movement of
electrons high resistance. DC Straight Current. DC is a continuous circulation of present in one
instructions. DC could move not just with conductors, but semi-conductors, insulators, as well
as a vacuum. The frequency of AC is measured in Hertz Hz , and is normally 60 Hz for power in
property and also business functions. Now s the enjoyable stuff. Finishing an electrical
engineering degree and afterwards getting a job in the area implies you will see a whole lot a
whole lot a great deal of these schematics. It s essential to understand specifically what is
happening with these. While they can and also will get extremely intricate, these are simply a
few of the common graphics to obtain your ground on. Beginning to make feeling? These are
the fundamentals and might also seem obvious or intuitive to you, such as the wires and if they
are connected. Whenever you establish your specific field of electrical design, you may see
extra intricate diagrams and signs. You ll find out also that different nations make use of
various symbols. You will likewise discover the various symbols utilized for switches, other
power supplies, inductors, meters, lamps, LEDs, transistors, antennas, as well as far more.
There are documents in our database. Schemes of cables and converters for computer
peripherals and other devices USB to RS serial converter schematic and others Layout and
numbering scheme of common and device-specific connectors Some practical aspect of
pinouts applications - i. All pinouts are available in English and Russian. We are not publishing
pinouts of integrated circuit IC or their datasheets. The content of site is divided in some
categories. Pinouts of computer hardware components: videocards, power supply units,
harddisks are in "Computer Hardware". It also includes information about some standard
electrical interfaces. The "Pinouts by Vendor" covers cellular phones, other portable devices
and Head Units. It's not possible to find a pinout of computer components there. If you know
view of your connector you may search for it in "Connectors" section. Please note that drawing
can differ from original connector count pins and search for similarly shaped connector.
Sometimes pinouts of electronic devices interfaces are available in open-access
documentation, but often this information is hidden and not officially published. Most of our
documents are created by our visitors, written by pinouts. Something left uncovered? Help us
to grow up. You may add new pinouts! Submit your information to pinout wizard and the new
pinout page will be available for all of us. You are welcome to ask any questions about pinouts,
connectors and wirings at the forum. Feel free to correct existing documents, add explanations,
fix errors, suggest related links at this forum don't forget to include title of document s affected.
In addition, you may submit your suggestions and comments via guestbook. Handbook of
hardware schemes, cables layouts and connectors pinouts. New submissions. Smart Phones,
Mobile Phones Cell phones, smartphones. All known any pins. APC Vendor pinouts. Quick
Links. Table of Contents. English Section Sezione in Italiano Installation Instructions. Page 4:
Important User Information The illustrations, charts, sample programs and layout examples
shown in this guide are intended solely for purposes of example. Since there are many variables

and requirements associated with any particular installation, Allen-Bradley does not assume
responsibility or liability to include intellectual property liability for actual use based upon the
examples shown in this publication. Data in RAM is not lost if the battery is replaced within 30
minutes 4. Refer to the chapter on Troubleshooting. Alimentation Loquet de verrouillage du DH
Indique que le voyant clignote. Page 21 2. Le transport par avion passager est interdit. Page 33
2. Der Transport per Passagierflugzeug ist nicht gestattet. Page Informazioni Importanti Per
L'utente Le illustrazioni, gli schemi, i programmi esemplificativi e gli esempi di configurazioni di
questo manuale sono intesi esclusivamente ad illustrare il testo. Page Procedura Di
Installazione Procedura di installazione Installazione del processore Assicurarsi che il sistema
non sia alimentato, quindi inserire il processore nello slot 0 dello chassis Una volta installato il
processore, rimuovere la fascetta protettiva. Page 45 2. Se la batteria viene sostituita entro 30
minuti i dati nella RAM non vengono persi. Page 57 2. Page 69 2. All rights reserved. Printed in
USA Print page 1 Print document 76 pages. Cancel Delete. Sign In OR. Don't have an account?
Sign up! Restore password. Upload from disk. Upload from URL. With most modern PLCs, all
you need to start programming or troubleshooting is to plug in your laptop with a plain old
ethernet cable. Older PLCs, however, tend to use a myriad of different cables and protocols.
With a large number of legacy systems, the original programming cables and software are often
long lost by the time you want to make updates or need to troubleshoot an issue. This blog post
summarizes the different ways that you can connect to these PLCs and some of the pitfalls to
look out for. If you have access to the original PLC program typically a. RSS file and a copy of
the RSLogix programming software contact your A-B distributor if you need one , you can open
the project and check the communication settings by double-clicking on Channel Configuration
under the controller section of the project tree:. As you can see, each model features a slightly
different set of physical ports and protocols. The two most common ways to connect are DH
and DF1. The official A-B cable is CP3. In addition, you will need the female-to-female null
modem crossover DB9 serial cable or a straight-through RJ45 ethernet cable, depending on
which port you want to connect to. Make sure you also set the selector switch to RS or RS
There is one potential pitfall: the default baud rate for DH is , and this is what you will find most
of the time. However, it is possible to configure it in the PLC settings to be , , or baud at as well.
The UIC adapter only supports baud out of the box. You will need to set up the connection in
the RSLinx software. Once you plug in your cable and Windows installs any necessary drivers,
it should show up in Device Manager as a COM port. The driver should be able to figure out the
correct settings. Here is a link to the SLC user manual. Here are some general tips on working
with legacy hardware. Name required Name Is Required. Comment Is Required. Notify me of
followup comments via e-mail. Blog Categories. Wednesday, February 7, AM. Related Blog
Posts. Quick Links. See also: Reference Manual , User Manual. Digital ac drives in centerline
motor control centers 26 pages. Adjustable frequency ac drive 0. Page 2 Important User
Because of the variety of uses for the products described in this publication, those responsible
for the application and use of this control equipment must satisfy Information themselves that
all necessary steps have been taken to assure that each application and use meets all
performance and safety requirements, including any applicable laws, regulations, codes and
standards. Page 3 If you do not, obtain the proper training before using this product. Purpose of
this Manual This manual is a reference guide for MicroLogix controllers. It describes the
procedures you use to install, wire, and troubleshoot your controller. B-1 Lithium Battery BA
B-2 Replacement Terminal Blocks. Page 9: Hardware Features Chapter Hardware Overview
Hardware Features The MicroLogix programmable controller contains a power supply, input
circuits, output circuits, and a processor. The hardware features of the controller are: PROG
Communication cables are not included with the software. Communication Options The
MicroLogix can be connected to a personal computer. The only tools you require are a Flat or
Phillips head screwdriver and drill. Page Safety Considerations Installing Your Controller Safety
Considerations Safety considerations are an important element of proper system installation.
Actively thinking about the safety of yourself and others, as well as the condition of your
equipment, is of primary importance. We recommend reviewing the following safety
considerations. The main power disconnect switch should be located where operators and
maintenance personnel have quick and easy access to it. In addition to disconnecting electrical
power, all other sources of power pneumatic and hydraulic should be de-energized before
working on a machine or process controlled by a controller. Page Power Considerations If the
power source cannot supply this inrush current, the source voltage may sag momentarily. The
only effect of limited inrush current and voltage sag on the MicroLogix is that the power supply
capacitors charge more slowly. However, the effect of a voltage sag on other equipment should
be considered. Page Preventing Excessive Heat Installing Your Controller Loss of Power Source
The power supply is designed to withstand brief power losses without affecting the operation of

the system. Since the master control relay allows the placement of several emergency-stop
switches in different locations, its installation is important from a safety standpoint. Any
emergency-stop switch should turn off all machine power by turning off the master control
relay. Width B mm 6. Depth C 87 mm 3. The debris strips are there to prevent drill fragments,
wire strands and other dirt from getting into the controller. Refer to the mounting template from
the inside back cover of the MicroLogix Programmable Controller Base Units Installation
Instructions, publication Hook the top slot over the DIN rail. Place a flat-blade screwdriver in the
DIN rail latch at the bottom of the base unit. Holding the base unit, pry downward on the latch
until the latch locks in the open position. Page 32 Installing Your Controller 4. Make sure the
actuator is pushed closed. To remove the processor from the base unit, make sure base unit
power is off. Push the actuator to the open position until the processor is ejected slightly. Once
the processor has been ejected, it can be removed from the base unit. Remove cover from
processor. Remove the cover or DAT if installed from the processor as shown below. Do not
touch the connector pins or other sensitive areas. The module can be detached and replaced
while the system is mounted to a panel or DIN rail. Disconnect power. Check that the bus lever
of the module to be installed is in the unlocked fully right position. Observe all electrical codes
dictating the maximum current allowable for each wire size. Current above the maximum ratings
may cause wiring to overheat, which can cause damage. Page Using Surge Suppressors The
diameter of the terminal screw head is 5. The input and output terminals of the MicroLogix base
unit are designed for a 6. Page 40 24V dc common Suitable surge suppression methods for
inductive ac load devices include a varistor, an RC network, or an Allen-Bradley surge
suppressor, all shown below. These components must be appropriately rated to suppress the
switching transient characteristic of the particular inductive device. See the table on page for
recommended suppressors. Recommended Surge Suppressors Use the Allen-Bradley surge
suppressors shown in the following table for use with relays, contactors, and starters.
Controllers with dc inputs can be wired as either sinking or sourcing configuration. Sinking and
sourcing does not apply to ac inputs. See pages through for sinking and sourcing wiring
diagrams. The shading on the labels indicates how the terminals are grouped. A detail of the
groupings is shown in the table following the terminal block layouts. Group 0 Group 1 Group
See Circuits pages through for sinking and sourcing wiring diagrams. NEMA enclosure. Make
sure that the MicroLogix system is properly grounded. Configuration Table 4. Push Button Use
the Communications Toggle Push Button to change from the user-defined communication
configuration to the default communications configuration and back. Page 60 Communication
Connections DH Communication Cable The communication cable consists of a number of cable
segments daisy-chained together. The total length of the cable segments cannot exceed m ft.
However, two segments can be used to extend the DH network to m ft. Page 65 Communication
Connections Recommended User-Supplied Components These components can be purchased
from your local electronics supplier. Table 4. The data value of each trim pot can be used
throughout the control program as timer, counter, or analog presets depending upon the
requirements of the application. Error Conditions The power-save DAT The DAT enters the bit
mode automatically following a successful power-up. Non-Existent Elements When the DAT
determines that an element number does not exist in the controller, the element value displays
as three dashes. Page Real-Time Clock Operation If a module is installed while the MicroLogix
is in an executing mode Run or Remote Run , the module is not recognized until either a power
cycle occurs, or until the controller is placed in a non-executing mode program mode or fault
condition. The real-time clock does not allow you to write invalid date or time data. Page
Memory Module Operation run or remote run mode. Page 82 If a memory module is installed
while the MicroLogix is executing, the memory module will not be recognized until either a
power cycle occurs, or until the controller is placed in a non-executing mode program mode or
fault condition. Page 84 Specifications Choosing a Power Supply This section contains
information for selecting a power supply for applications using a BXB base unit. Use the tables
in Appendix F to calculate the total power Watts consumed by the system. With that
information, use the graphs below to chose a power supply. Page 85 Specifications Table A.
Page 89 mm 35 mm 6. AB Spares Hole spacing Page 93 Replacement Parts Battery Handling
Follow the procedure below to ensure proper battery operation and reduce personnel hazards.
When an Error Exists If an error exists within the controller, the controller LEDs operate as
described in the following tables. Page Controller Error Recovery Model Troubleshooting Your
System Controller Error Use the following error recovery model to help you diagnose software
and hardware problems in the micro controller. The model provides common questions you
Recovery Model might ask to help troubleshoot your system. Refer to the recommended pages
within the model for further help. The controller then continues in the Run or test mode. The
subroutine does not execute for non-user faults. Fault Messages Controller mode and

communications parameters are checked. Download begins. Page Communication Interface See
Communication Connections on page for information about required network devices and
accessories. It provides you with a variety of system configuration possibilities. The MicroLogix
can only act as a slave device. Page Link When communication is between either your
programming software and a MicroLogix Programmable Controller or between two MicroLogix
Programmable Controllers via slave-to-slave communication on a larger multi-drop link, the
devices depend on a DF1 Half-Duplex Master to give each of them access in a timely manner.
Page Using Modems With Micrologix Programmable Controllers Understanding Communication
Protocols Using Modems with The types of modems that you can use with MicroLogix
controllers include dial-up phone modems, leased-line modems, radio modems and line drivers.
MicroLogix Programmable For point-to-point Full-Duplex modem connections that do not
require any Page Communication Protocol up to several miles. Line drivers are available in Fulland Half-Duplex models. Each node is allowed a fixed number of transmissions based on the
Token Hold Factor each time it receives the token. After a node sends a message, it passes the
token to the next device. Table E. Page The best network performance occurs at the highest
baud rate, which is This is the default baud rate for a MicroLogix device on the DH network. All
devices must be at the same baud rate. Catalog Number Device Current Requirements Page A
system is valid if the current and power requirements are satisfied. Catalog Number of Module
Current Requirements Page Calculating Heat Dissipation System Loading and Heat Dissipation
Calculating Heat Use this procedure when you need to determine the heat dissipation for
installation in an enclosure. Use the following table. Page Glossary Glossary The following
terms are used throughout this manual. The ladder logic programing language is the most
common programmable controller language. They are open when the relay is energized or the
switch is activated. See CPU. UXQJ A rung contains input and output instructions. During Run
mode, the inputs on a rung are evaluated to be true or false. If the watchdog runs past its
programmed time period, it causes a fault. Page Index processor installing your base unit F1
Functions on DIN rail F1 key using mounting screws F2 Functions installion F2 key instruction
glossary-3 false glossary-2 instruction set fault recovery procedure definition glossary-3 fault
routine integer key faults Integer Mode automatically clearing Page Allen-Bradley for assistance
safety circuits controller error recovery model safety considerations determining controller
faults disconnecting main power identifying controller faults periodic tests of master control
relay circuit Page AB Spares Printed in the U. Print page 1 Print document pages. Cancel Delete.
Sign In OR. Don't have an account? Sign up! Restore password. Upload from disk. Upload from
URL. Quick Links. See also: Instruction Manual. User Manual. MicroLogix Programmable
Controllers. Frn 1 series, frn 2 series, adjustable frequency ac drive pages. Powerflex series
adjustable frequency ac drive 37 pages. Controllogix redundancy update and module
replacement guidelines 58 pages. Page 2 Identifies information that is critical for successful
application and understanding of the product. Trademarks not belonging to Rockwell
Automation are property of their respective companies. Page 3: Summary Of Changes Summary
of Changes To help you find new and updated information in this release of the manual, we
have included change bars as shown to the right of this paragraph. The table below lists the
sections that document new features and additional or updated information about existing
features. Grounding and Terminating the DH Network Page 10 Internal Indications Page Preface
If you do not, obtain the proper training before using this product. It describes the procedures
you use to install, wire, and troubleshoot your controller. Page Component Descriptions The
program and data in your MicroLogix is non-volatile and is stored when the power is lost to the
controller. The memory module provides additional backup that can be stored separately. See
Appendix H to determine how much heat a certain combination generates. These cables are
required for Class I Div. Page 20 Chapter 1 Hardware Overview information, but also includes
the data table memory map and data table monitor screen using a standard web browser. See
Chapter 4 for more information on connecting to the available communication options. The only
tools you require are a flat or Phillips head screwdriver and drill. Prolonged exposure to direct
sunlight could degrade the LCD display and have adverse effects on the controller. Page Power
Distribution If the power source cannot supply this inrush current, the source voltage may sag
momentarily. The only effect of limited inrush current and voltage sag on the MicroLogix is that
the power supply capacitors charge more slowly. However, the effect of a For example, a deep
voltage sag may reset a computer connected to the same power source. Page Preventing
Excessive Heat Install Your Controller Chapter 2 Preventing Excessive Heat For most
applications, normal convective cooling keeps the controller within the specified operating
range. Ensure that the specified temperature range is maintained. Proper spacing of
components within an enclosure is usually sufficient for heat dissipation. In some applications,
a substantial amount of heat is produced by other equipment inside or outside the enclosure.

The master control relay is not a substitute for a disconnect to the controller. Page Using The
Battery 4. Use a screwdriver as in step 1 to remove the memory module in the future. The
Battery Low indicator on the LCD display of the controller shows the status of the replaceable
battery. This could cause an explosion in hazardous location installations. Be sure that the area
is nonhazardous before proceeding. For Safety information on the handling of lithium batteries,
including handling and disposal of leaking batteries, see Guidelines for Handling Lithium
Batteries, publication AG Page Mounting The Controller Chapter 2 Install Your Controller
Mounting the Controller MicroLogix controllers are suitable for use in an industrial environment
when installed in accordance with these instructions. Specifically, this equipment is intended
for use in clean, dry environments Pollution degree A flat-blade screwdriver is required for
removal of the controller. The controller can be mounted to ENx7. DIN rail mounting dimensions
are shown below. Page Panel Mounting Mount to panel using 8 or M4 screws. To install your
controller using mounting screws: 1. Remove the mounting template from inside the back cover
of the MicroLogix Programmable Controllers Installation Instructions, publication IN Secure the
template to the mounting surface. Make sure your controller is spaced properly. The latch
momentarily opens and locks into place. The following illustration shows the location of the end
anchors. For environments with greater vibration and shock concerns, use the panel mounting
method described below, instead of DIN rail mounting. Panel Mounting Use the dimensional
template shown below to mount the module. Do not pull on the ribbon cable. The input and
output terminals of the MicroLogix controller are designed for a 6. Page Using Surge
Suppressors Wire Your Controller Chapter 3 When using spade lugs, use a small, flat-blade
screwdriver to pry the finger-safe cover from the terminal blocks as shown below. Then loosen
the terminal screw. Finger-safe cover Using Surge Suppressors Because of the potentially high
current surges that occur when switching inductive load devices, such as motor starters and
solenoids, the use of some type of surge suppression to protect and extend the operating life of
the controllers output contacts is required. Controllers with DC inputs can be wired as either
sinking or sourcing inputs. Sinking and sourcing does not apply to AC inputs. Refer to Sinking
and Sourcing Wiring Diagrams on page Page Terminal Block Layouts Wire Your Controller
Chapter 3 This symbol denotes a protective earth ground terminal which provides a low
impedance path between electrical circuits and earth for safety purposes and provides noise
immunity improvement. This connection must be made for safety purposes on AC-powered
controllers. It should only be used to power input devices, for example, sensors and switches.
Wiring Diagrams Type Definition Sinking Input The input energizes when high-level voltage is
applied to the input terminal active high. Make sure that the MicroLogix system is properly
grounded. The Belden cable has two signal wires black and clear , one drain wire, and a foil
shield. The drain wire and foil shield must be grounded at one end of the cable. Foil Shield
Black Wire Insulation OUT1 N. You can access the switches through the ventilation slots on the
top of the module. Page 65 Wire Your Controller Chapter 3 channel 0; switch 2 controls channel
1. The factory default setting for both switch 1 and switch 2 is Current. Switch positions are
shown below. Default Communication The MicroLogix communication Channel 0 has the
following default communication configuration. Hold down the OK key more than 5 seconds to
toggle the communication mode on the Main Menu screen. The Communication Toggle
Functionality only affects the communication configuration of Channel 0. Changing
Communication Configuration Follow the procedure below to change from the user-defined
communication configuration to the default communications mode and back. Page 76 Chapter 4
Communication Connections 2. The Advanced Settings Menu screen is displayed. In this
example, the current status is Disable. Connecting to the RS There are two ways to connect the
MicroLogix programmable controller to your personal computer using the DF1 protocol: using a
point-to-point Port connection, or using a modem. The recommended protocol for this
configuration is DF1 Full-Duplex. DTE Device Page Recommended User-Supplied Components
If you are making a cable to connect to port 2, you must configure your cable to connect to the
Allen-Bradley cable shown above. This product must be installed in an enclosure. All cables
connected to the product must remain in the enclosure or be protected by conduit or other
means. Instead these pins are used to provide RS communications directly. Page LCD display.
After the default Startup screen or your customized Startup screen is displayed Monitoring
Allows you to view and change the data value of a bit and an Monitor User Defined Target Files
on page 95 integer file. The data protection for a file depends on the LCD edit disable setting.
The File Number prompt is displayed. Press OK to apply the changes. Then, the new value OFF
0 is applied. The cursor is moved automatically to the target bit position. Now, we will view an
example of the data value of a protected property. The current data value ON of the N word is
displayed. Press the Left key once. Then, press the Down key once. The TUF element can only
be changed by a program download. Valid double integer files are L9, and L10 through L Press

the Left key twice. Then, the cursor will position at the third digit. Press the Up key three times
to change the third digit to 3. Then, press the Up key once. The second digit will change to "1".
After changing the data value of a target double word, press the OK key to apply the changes or
press the ESC key to discard the changes. Page Monitor Floating Point Files However, you will
not be able to edit floating point files from the LCD. The Protected! MicroLogix Series A
controllers display an "Unprotected! Screen To use a user defined screen, you need to create a
group of appropriate instructions using the LCD instruction in your application program. If the
menu items shown in the figure below are not displayed on the Main Menu screen, you need to
scroll down the screen by pressing the Down key. Page Configuring Advanced Settings Using
the LCD Chapter 5 If a user defined screen is used in your application program, the LCD screen
is displayed, as shown below, according to the specific instructions used in your program. The
Key In mode has an effect only when you change the data value of a trim pot on a trim pot
screen, either Trim Pot 0 or Trim Pot 1 screen. Page Using Communications Toggle
Functionality 7. Press the ESC key to return to the Advanced Set Menu screen, as shown in step
Using Communications The MicroLogix provides the Communications Toggle Functionality,
which allows you to change from the user-defined communication configuration Toggle
Functionality to the default communications mode and back to the user defined communication
configuration on Channel 0. A MAC address is a digit hexadecimal number. Your controller
ships with a unique MAC address assigned in the factory. The password screen is displayed. In
this example, the current Master password is allocated as "". If the password is correct, the
Ethernet network type screen is displayed as below. Press Up or Down key to select the
appropriate Ethernet mode. If you press the OK key at the static mode, the IP address flashes.
After configuring the Gateway address, press the OK key. The Primary DNS is displayed. The
Secondary DNS is displayed. If the Master password is correct, the last configuration is
displayed. Press Up and Down key to select auto disable menu, then press the OK key. The
fourth line on the LCD flashes. The data value of each trim pot can be used throughout the
control program for timers, counters, analog presets, depending upon the requirements of the
application. Information Follow these steps to view the system information for your controller.
When a fault occurs, the Fault Code screen is not displayed automatically. If your controller is in
a non-executing mode, skip to the next step. Otherwise switch your controller to a
non-executing mode. The usual method for using a memory module is to reuse the device. Once
set to Write Only mode, write protection cannot be removed. Select Load from MM to load user
programs and data. If the menu items shown are not displayed on the Main Menu screen, scroll
down by pressing the Down key. The node address change will only be applicable after a power
cycle. Channel 0 is selected below. If channel 0 is configured with the Modbus RTU Slave driver
with node address , the following screen will appear as shown. One type of memory module is
available for use with the MicroLogix controller. Catalog Number Function When the battery is
low, the indicator bit is set 1. Page Editing User At least one download is required before you
can start online editing. Editing User If you are using a MicroLogix from out-of-box state or after
clearing processor memory or a firmware upgrade, at least one download is required before
starting online edits. If not, an error occurs and programming software will go offline due to a
default image mismatch between programming software RSLogix and the MicroLogix This
prevents the use of the online editing feature. We recommend developing your program offline
since ladder rung logic changes take effect immediately after testing your edits. Improper
machine operation may occur, causing personnel injury or equipment damage. Shipping weight
0. Load Ratings OX6I on page Surge current, max. Page Appendix A Specifications 1 The
continuous current per module must be limited so the module power does not exceed VA. Cable
impedance, max. Replacement Kits Page Appendix B Replacement Parts cargo-only aircraft,
providing certain conditions are met. Transport by passenger aircraft is not permitted.
Explosion or violent rupture is possible. Batteries should be collected for disposal in a manner
to prevent against short-circuiting, compacting, or destruction of case integrity and hermetic
seal. Loose Wiring Verify connections to the controller. Refer to page for Are the wire Tighten
wire connections. Does the Is the Power Clear Fault. Channel errors over-range or under-range
errors are non-critical. Non-critical error conditions are indicated in the module input data table.
Non-critical configuration errors are indicated by the extended error code. Page Error Codes
The type of error determines what kind of information exists in the extended error information
field. It is important that the SNMP server is enabled before the firmware upgrade begins.
Ensure that you complete the IP configuration for the OS firmware upgrade. Note the assigned
IP address of the controller. Click the Next button. Select the appropriate catalog number from
the Catalog Number dialog box and click the Next button. Type in the IP address for the
processor. Click the OK button. Select the appropriate revision from the Firmware Revision
dialog box and click the Next button. Click the Finish button. Click the Yes button. If your

computer has more than one Ethernet interface installed, the following dialog box displays the
assigned IP addresses of each of the listed Ethernet interfaces. You may need to wait several
seconds before the Progress dialog box is displayed. A typical sequence is shown below. If the
update was successful, the status text box is green and has an appropriate message. If the
update was not successful, the status text box is red and has an appropriate message. You can
continue to upgrade additional controllers by clicking the Next button, or exit the program by
clicking the Cancel button. If you click cancel, you are asked to verify that you want to end the
update session. To clear this error: 1. DF1 protocol controls message flow, detects and signals
errors, and retries if errors are detected. Page including the master on the DF1 Half-Duplex link.
MicroLogix can act as the master or as a slave on a Half-Duplex network. Page Considerations
When Communicating As A Df1 Slave Radio modems may be implemented in a point-to-point
topology supporting either Half-Duplex or Full-Duplex communications, or in a multi-drop
topology supporting Half-Duplex communications between three or more modems. For other
protocols, you can only access the DCD signal from your ladder logic. The DH protocol
supports two classes of devices: initiators and responders. All initiators on the network get a
chance to initiate message transfers. To determine which initiator has the right to transmit, a
token passing algorithm is used. Initiators, such as personal computers, should be assigned
the lowest numbered addresses to minimize the time required to initialize the network. Any
changes in the DNP3 Slave configuration tab will affect all channels. Default value is Disabled
Unchecked. Page No Handshaking. In this case, the MicroLogix waits for the confirmation and
may retry the Frame if it did not receive the confirmation from DNP3 Master within the time
Confirmation Timeout x1 ms. Page The unsolicited responses are transmitted via this
connection when this connection is available. If the timer times out, the MicroLogix transmits a
keep-alive message. Page 0, IIN1. If the Response packet size is larger than this value, the
MicroLogix fragments the Response packet. Page The valid range is 0â€¦ Default value is 0.
Number of Class1 Events If the MicroLogix is configured not to initiate Unsolicited Response,
this parameter used to limit the maximum number of events which is generated and logged into
the event buffer for Class 1 events. In this case, value 0 will disable to generate the event. The
number of elements defined for each of those data table files also defines the number of
corresponding DNP3 objects. Page The valid range is 0â€¦ 2 hrs. Default value is 30 mins. This
parameter is used for configuring the reply timeout in msec. The valid range is 0â€¦ s. Default
value is 20 2 s. The diagnostic file number is used to store the diagnostics for the
troubleshooting of DNP3 Secure Authentication subsystem. The value of this parameter is N file
only. Valid range is 0, 7, 9 to This function code is used for clearing bit IIN1. The copied value
remains constant until the next freeze operation to the same point. This applies only to the
MicroLogix Series B controller. This applies only to MicroLogix Series B controllers. For more
details, see Diagnostics. MicroLogix Data Files Page MicroLogix controller, but are similar.
These configuration files allow you to configure parameters such as Class level and Object Flag
bit information for each element. Only a Binary Data file type can be used for configuration file.
Page The upper byte of the configuration file of these objects is used to configure the object
flag. Other bits are reserved. Two new bits are defined in MicroLogix Series B controllers. The
bit TE is used to generate an event by setting it regardless of the change of state. The bit DCE is
used to suppress the events by the change of state. The MicroLogix responds with the default
group and variation when the DNP3 Master requests to read the object with all variations. Page
If this bit is set, the Online bit in the status flag of each Binary Output points is set when you
read Binary Output Status objects. They are Activation model, Complementary latch model and
Complementary two-output model. Default Class Level is 0. Any other bits are reserved. So, in
the example below, for As an example, an Analog Input Config File is shown below. These files
have 10 elements each. When only one of the Analog Output Object File is configured, Index
number starts from 0 for the configured object. To access the objects 41 AOB , the controller
mode should be in Executing mode. These object groups and variations are supported.
Double-click an element to edit it. Page Once this parameter is set by the ladder logic or
communications, the MicroLogix clears it automatically after generating an event at the end of
scan. This parameter is Double-click each element to edit it. When these values are configured
properly according to the supported data files, the MicroLogix responds with a g87v1 object
filled with the value in the data file. The following table shows the supported data files for the
Point Addressing. The tables below show Flag Descriptions for each object. The rules below are
also applied to Event data. With the MicroLogix , some of the variations are written so that you
can Object read or write your own strings in your application. The supported range of the
variation is â€¦ Page Event data type. With Series B controllers, a Data Set event can consume
multiple numbers of the event buffers. Further events are not logged until the logged events are
reported to DNP3 Master and the buffer is available. You need to adjust the number of the

elements for each file according to your application. For any other Binary Input points, the
events will not be generated. For any other bit Analog Input points, the events will not be
generated. The key method to turn on and off event generating by ladder logic is to assign or
un-assign the Class information bits in the Object Config Files. The feature of the configuration
files replaces the ladder program in this section. Master Node0 in Channel 0 Configuration tab
indicates that the Unsolicited Response is reported to the Master with the node address 3.
Another timer, incremented by 1 millisecond in the DNP3 Slave subsystem, serves to provide
appropriate resolution. This is the file to be used for download. IMG files. RSS format before
However, some information is not stored into the IMG file, for example, rung comments.
Maximum file size is Kbytes. The MicroLogix supports downloading up to Kbyte size of user
program when Recipe is not configured. When Recipe is configured, Maximum file size is
Kbytes. The MicroLogix supports uploading of user programs up to Kbyte in size when Recipe
is not configured. If the controller is in a fault mode, the MicroLogix clears the fault before
changing the mode to Remote Program. The data file is configured in the parameter This table
shows the 80 words of the data file for the troubleshooting. MicroLogix should not be in the
executing mode and any program and files should not be in open state. Any functionality
beyond the highest subset level supported is indicated by grayed table cells. Connections are
made directly from the Connections to the MicroLogix to an Ethernet hub or switch. The
network setup is simple and Ethernet Network cost effective. Typical network topology is
pictured below. Page Ethernet Connections MicroLogix to enable the MicroLogix to receive
solicited messages from a client program or another processor. In order to send an outgoing
message, the MicroLogix must first establish a connection with the destination node at a
specified IP address on the Ethernet network. Page Duplicate Ip Address Detection IP address
assigned to this device does not match the address of any other network device. The
MicroLogix will check every 2 minutes for a duplicate IP address on the network. If the
MicroLogix determines that there is a conflict another device on the network with a matching IP
address , the following message gets posted on the LCD display. The maximum length is 63
characters. The range is 0â€¦ Double-click on the hardware address of the device you want to
configure. Page Glossary The following terms are used throughout this manual. Page Glossary
controller A device, such as a programmable controller, used to monitor input devices and
control output devices. Page Glossary high byte Bits 8 to 15 of a word. General term for digital
circuits and programmed instructions to perform required decision making and computational
functions. Page Glossary normally closed Contacts on a relay or switch that are closed when
the relay is de-energized or the switch is deactivated; they are open when the relay is energized
or the switch is activated. Page Glossary online Describes devices under direct communication.
For outputs, the allowable range of user-supplied voltage. Page Glossary read To acquire data
from a storage place. For example, the processor READs information from the input data file to
solve the ladder program. Page Glossary scan time The time required for the controller to
execute the instructions in the program. Page Glossary workspace The main storage available
for programs and data and allocated for working storage. Page Index reporting event by polled
response reporting event by unsolicited response performance reserved bit Ethernet processor
restore planning considerations for a network retentive data power considerations RS input
states on power down 12 RS communication interface isolation transformers 11 RS
communication interface Page Rockwell Automation Support Rockwell Automation provides
technical information on the Web to assist you in using its products. Print page 1 Print
document pages. Cancel Delete. Sign In OR. Don't have an account? Sign up! Restore
password. Upload from disk. Upload from URL. Call now for even faster help: Preowned
Includes a 1-Year Automation Stop warranty. Automation Stop is not an authorized distributor
for Allen Bradley. Available: 1. What is Surplus. Your order will ship by. Need it faster? This
product is unused in the original open box or our custom packaging. May indicate older date
code as well. Comes with a 1 Year Automation Stop Warranty and no manufacturer warranty.
Available: 8. What is Refurbished. Refurbished products from Automation Stop are a great cost
effective alternative. All parts are thoroughly inspected and hand-cleaned, and come with our 1
Year Automation Stop Warranty. We accept credit cards from all major providers, as well as
PayPal. For additional information about CP3 check the data sheet or manual. Also check the
manual PDF for all wiring diagrams, compatibility, troubleshooting, specifications, installation
instructions, and accessories such as batteries, terminal blocks, or cables regarding CP3.
Answer: Yes. Answer: If you buy the CP3 through Automationstop. Automation Stop sells the
CP3 online and you can check out for the quantity and condition listed available above.
Question: What is the manufacturer for the CP3? The quantity you tried to add to your cart is
unavailable. Go To Cart Close. Automation Stop sells surplus and refurbished products which
are sourced through independent channels. All warranties and support, if applicable, are with

Automation Stop and not the manufacturer. Automation Stop is not an authorized distributor or
representative for the listed manufacturers and makes no representations as to any quality
control performed by any listed manufacturer on the products. The products listed on this
website may vary as to their country of origin; the accessories, and other items included with
the product; and the language used on the packaging, the parts, and any related instructions or
printed material related to the products. This website is not sanctioned or approved by any
manufacturer or tradename listed. Designated trademarks, brand names and brands appearing
herein are the property of their respective owners. This transaction is occurring within the US.
Javascript and Cookies must be enabled to checkout. Call Now Username Password. Close
Login. Fast Quote. Request a Quote Call now for even faster help: Submit Quote Request.
Allen-Bradley CP3. Add To Cart. What is Surplus Never Used? What is Refurbished? Looking for
a CP3? We can help! Request a Quote Make an Offer. Pay We accept credit cards from all major
providers, as well as PayPal. Warranty We proudly offer a one year Automation Stop warranty
on most products. Some of our pro
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ducts have a short lead time, so please contact us if you need any item faster than the lead time
shown. If you need to order an item internationally please contact us prior to checking out so
we can get you a shipping quote. If the item is found to be defective within 30 days of the
invoice date, a full refund can be issued. If an item is found to be defective through normal use
and wear after 30 days but within the 1 year period, the Automation Stop Warranty dictates the
appropriate course of action. After the 30 day period, Automation Stop reserves the right to
decide between refund, repair, or replacement with identical product. Because of the high
volume of outgoing and incoming shipments on a day to day basis, we unfortunately cannot
accept returns on items ordered mistakenly or part numbers ordered incorrectly. Question: Can
I buy the CP3 online? Opps, Sorry about that! Adding Items to Cart. Need It Faster? Part
Number. Original Price. Offer Price. Submit Offer. Request a Quote.

